
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 March 11, 2004 

 
 
 

Mr. Tony Zielinski  
Common Council Administration Manager 

City Clerk's Office 
City Hall, Room 205 
 

 
Dear Mr. Zielinski: 
 

The Health Department is submitting the following grant resolutions for Common 
Council approval:     
 

Early Child Care Grant -- This resolution amends Common Council File 
030688.  The Department has received an additional $270,610 in funding 

from the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services for the program.  
The grant will work to assure the health and safety of children who 
attend group licensed child care centers.  Changes to the Positions 

Ordinance are included in the resolution.   
 
Hepatitis B Immunization Grant -- This is continuation funding from the 

State of Wisconsin Division of Health and Family Services.  The grant 
will assure that pregnant women who test positive for hepatitis B are 
identified and that their infants and household contacts receive 

appropriate treatment.   
 

Circle of Friends Grant -- This resolution approves the application only 
for this grant.  The goal of the funding is a national movement to 
highlight women in the United States and to emphasize the importance of 

a support system for those who want to quit smoking.   
 

All appropriate paperwork is attached.  Thank you for your consideration.   

 
 

Sincerely,  
 
 

 
                              Janet Nell 

Administrative Specialist-Sr.  

Attachments 


